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Mr Simon Paul CORDELL 
109 Burncroft Ave 

Enfield 
Middlesex 

EN3 7JQ

 
Date:  28 June 2021 

Ref:  SA/21/016566 
 

 
 

 
Dear Mr CORDELL, 

 
Subject Access – Section 45, Data Protection Act 2018 

 
The Data Protection Act places an obligation on the police when holding personal data to 

provide a copy of that data to the individual concerned on request, unless an exemption 
applies. From the personal details supplied in your request, please find enclosed the data that 

the chief constable is required to supply under the provisions of the Act. Your disclosure is for 

personal use only – you are NOT obligated to provide this to a third party.  
 

Information held that can identify a third party may have been deleted from your disclosure. 
Any information deleted for this reason is replaced by a series of dots.  

 
ACRO Criminal Records Office provides a subject access disclosure service on behalf of the 

majority of UK police forces for data held on the Police National Computer (PNC). Information 
relating to firearms certificate holders is also recorded on the PNC. The data contained on the 

PNC is owned and processed by the individual police force that entered it onto the system. 
The chief constable of each police force entering personal data on the PNC is the Data 

Controller as governed by the Data Protection Act 2018. ACRO cannot amend or delete data 
held on the PNC. To query or object to the content or processing of your personal data 

contained on the PNC, you will need to contact the relevant police force(s). You should be 
able to identify the relevant police force(s) from the enclosed PNC report. ACRO does not 

have access to information held on local police systems. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Chief Superintendent Tony Rowlinson 
Head of ACRO Criminal Records Office 


